

Development Policy Manager
Development Services
Warwick District Council
Riverside House
Milverton Hill
Leamington Spa
CV32 5HQ

LOCAL PLAN REVISED DEVELOPMENT STRATEGY: CONSULTATION 14th JUNE TO 29th JULY 2013

Dear Sirs,

I write to support the New Local Plan Revised Development Strategy; in particular I support the absence of development on the North Leamington Green Belt around Milverton and Blackdown.

It is essential that the plan does not return to a scheme involving any development on the North Leamington Green Belt. The Green Belt in this area meets the 5 key roles of Green Belt and is an excellent and well used cultural and exercise related resource. Development in Kenilworth, Baginton and Lillington already take land from this essential Green Belt and further development on it would not be sustainable. It must not be permitted.

I would also like to make the following points:

- A Joint Strategic Housing Needs Analysis is currently being performed with Coventry City Council. If this review identifies that it is necessary to increase the number of houses above those currently proposed I believe that there is sufficient non Green Belt land to accommodate this additional development.
- The Revised Development Strategy has a fair distribution of new housing across the District. It is fair because there are still plans for new houses in the Green Belt at Thickthorn and Lillington as well as proposed development in villages.
- The Asps development seems to have been excluded due to the fact that it can be seen from Warwick Castle/ Warwick Castle can be seen from it. The heritage value of the castle is within the castle itself, not distant views of it. Previous development has been permitted within view of the castle and this should continue to be allowed to ensure sustainability of Warwick, and certainly before Green Belt development.
- More development opportunity is available in primary service villages outside the Green Belt. Many gypsy/traveller sites have been identified and only 2-3 are needed, those remaining must have already been deemed broadly suitable for development and should be built on with housing before Green Belt.
- The Revised Development Strategy proposes that most of the new development is located close to where employment opportunities already exist (e.g. industrial parks to the South of Leamington & Warwick) this provides an opportunity for people to live close to their place of work, reducing or eliminating commuting for many people, reducing pollution & improving quality of life. Furthermore there is ample space to build to the south of Leamington as the next nearest town is Banbury.

- Focusing development in one broad area to the South ensures adequate public services, such as schools and health facilities, can be provided and developed to meet the needs of the new population. These services can be designed to meet the exact needs of that new population and planned within easy walking and cycling distance, minimising traffic congestion and pollution. If development were to be more spread across the direct consequence would be that public services would have to be developed in an inferior and unacceptable "make-do-and-mend" fashion. This would provide poorer levels of service to both existing and new residents in those areas. This new plan will mitigate the considerable concerns that there is currently insufficient availability of school places; this demonstrates why development should be focused in the South.
- The Revised Development Strategy provides for improvement to the road network South of Leamington to relieve the existing congestion and to cater for the new development. The transport assessment clearly shows that development in the North would generate more traffic congestion in the district as it would have forced people to travel south to employment land, shopping (e.g. supermarkets) and the M40. Loss of vital Green Belt recreation land would also have resulted in more people travelling by car for recreation.
- It is possible that mitigation methods may need to be employed in the Southern areas to reduce pollution and congestion but the work needed to do this would be less than for development in the North. For instance putting the country park in the South next to the existing houses, with new housing beyond it, would make the green-park more accessible. It could be crossed by cycle-ways and would act as a green-lung to reduce air pollution.

In conclusion the exclusion of development in the North Leamington Green Belt enables the plan to comply with the NPPF. Any attempt to re-introduce development in the North Leamington Green Belt would be unacceptable and be bitterly opposed as no exceptional circumstances exist; the land is a vital and immeasurable resource for the future of the district and is critical to its future sustainability.

Development in the South reduces traffic congestion and reduces air pollution; it enables better provision of public services and other facilities with better access to the employment hubs in the South.

Finally can I request that this letter is summarised to correctly capture my points as at the last consultation much was lost in the summation.

Yours faithfully,			
Peter Robbins	The state of the s		